Letter from the IPH President September 2009
Dear members of IPH, 
Congratulation with the 50th anniversary of our international association IPH 
Andrea Gasparinetti’s original vision of creating a united study and research in paper history and watermarks was planned to take place at a meeting in 1939, to celebrate the 100 years birthday of C.M. Briquet. The Second World War made such an international meeting impossible, but Andrea Gasparinetti continued to emphasize the importance of a joined cooperation. Finally the first international meeting took place in Bamberg on 19-21 September 1959. Only a few of the participants present knew each other, but they were immediately united in their mutual wish for the creation of an international association of watermark research, early use of industrial papers and research in paper history. IPH was born!
The visions of an international association of paper history and watermark research became a reality 1959 and have ever since developed in deep respect to the original ideas into our international IPH of today. The Paper Road, the technology, the paper makers and the trade of paper are not limited by frontiers. Research in these fields is international as research is in general by creating contacts and inspiration through networks between individuals that are isolated locally with their research. 

Thanks to our members, we meet at biennial international congresses. We feel the same inspiration in our mutual interest in the studies of paper history as did the group that met in Bamberg 50 years ago. Now we publish biennial congress books and communicate through our IPH web-page to everybody with an interest in paper history. Thanks to the important and inspiring contacts between the regional associations of paper historians and IPH members, our periodical Paper History is a reality again with two numbers per year, linking us together on paper as well as in cyberspace.

Every year the national associations of paper historians organize their meetings. This year I have had the privilege to be able to participate in the Scandinavian NPH meeting in June. The German DAP association has kindly invited me to join their meeting one week after the 50th anniversary of IPH, and I will finish my journey with a visit to the meeting of the British BAPH association as a new member of BAPH. At these events I will meet participants that are members of IPH as well, get new first hand information about the national activities, participate in the discussions and make new contacts. 

The real celebration of the 50th anniversary of IPH will take place in Angoulême, 23-27 September 2010 at the 30th IPH congress. Now let us join our thoughts and good wishes in the beautiful September days 19–21 for a inspiring development and happy future for IPH in the research of paper history, watermarks, technology, hand craft, industry, trade and conservation. I hope that many of us will meet next year at the IPH congress in Angoulême. Mark the event in your diary and please remember to register! 
Anna-Grethe Rischel

